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Dennis Gehrke Resigns 
By Evan Kramer 

Port Orford city public works supervisor 
Dennis Gebrke announced his resigna- 
tion from that position as of Friday, Feb- 
Tuary 16. Gehrke told this to the city 
council and public at the council meeting 

Monday night. He is taking a position 
with Georgia-Pacific in Coos Bay. He 

has worked for the City of Port Orford 
since he got out of high school 16 years 

ago. City Manager Dotti Myers an- 
nounced that the city was hosting a 

goodbye and good luck going away party 
for Dennis on Friday afternoon, February 

16, at 3:00pm, in the council chambers. 
Everyone is invited to stop on by and visit 

and share a piece of cake and cup of 
coffee with Dennis. 

Port Orford is losing a valuable em- 
ployee. One who knows where every 

piece of pipe goes to, who operates the 
city water treatment plant and sewage 
treatment plant and who is always there 
when needed 24 hours a day. One of 
Dennis’ many tasks is attending council 
meetings where he reports on the public 

works department and answers ques- 
tions. ve always appreciated the skill 
and knowledge level he’s brought to the 
job and the way he handies the public’s 
concemis. 

City Faces Grease Problem 

At this same council meeting, Dennis 
presented a public works report. He said 

there had been a serious problem with a 
grease build-up at a manhole on Arizona 
Street. The blockage resulted in a sew- 
age backup inte the basement of a home 
on that street. Gehrke strongly urged the 
council to get the grease trap ordinance 

written and in force. 

Councilor Carl Eskeison said that 
curbside recycling will begin in Port 
Orford on July 1. 

Councilor Ralph Donaldson said he had 
met with H.G.E. representatives on the 
city master water plan engineering study. 

He spoke of three ways to pay for the 
improvements. They are user fees, prop- 
erty tax increase, and a stale sponsored 

bond. Donaldson spoke with urgency 
about the recent grease ball incident on 
Arizona and that the council has to deal 
with this problem. 

Councilor George Kennedy, who serves 
as the council person on the grease trap 
ordinance committee, said they hadn't 

met in the previous month. They will 
meet on Wednesday, February 14. A cost 
of $882.00 was mentioned as the price 

fora commercial grease trap, not includ- 
ing installation. 

It was announced that Alan Wagner has 
been promoted to take over Dennis 

Gehbrke’s job on a 6 month trial basis. 
During this 6 month period the city will 
not fill Alan’s position. Robert Warring 
complained that it smacked of the good 
old boy network at work. He did state 
that he wasn’t challenging Wagner’s 

abilities to handle the job. 

Dotti Myers is working on the 1996-97 
city budget. The first meeting of the 
budget committee will be the end of 
March. 

Port Orford Youth Center 

The council heard from Teri Tronson, 
N.CF.C.C. coordinator and Charles Steak 
from the Curry district attorney’s office 
about a proposed youth center for Port 
Orford. This would be funded by a grant 
from the state. The impetus for the grant 
came from 4 desire to deal with alcohol 
related traffic deaths and giving children 
alternatives to alcohol. They asked the 

council for the use of the A-frame cabin 
in Buffington Park without any encum- 

brances and with water and sewer pro- 
vided by the city. The grant money for 

this youth center will be enough to pay for 
a part-time coordinator and some start- 
up expenses. Dotti Myers told them she 

Continued Inside
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Dennis Gehrke Resigns meet with Tronson and Steak and work the process of repealing the bed tax ordi- 
Part 2,Continued fromFrontCover out the problems with insurance and 

had spokento the city auditor andhe fel THTNE ofthe employes. 
it was not proper for the city to hire and Al Affonso spoke tothe council on behalf 
supervise the employee for the youth ofthe bed taxreview committee. He said 

center director. The insurance issue was the committee came up with a recom- 
also raised. Carrie Cheney, newly ap- mendation to abolish the bed tax ordi- 

pointed student representativetothecoun- nance. Affonso had polled all the motel 
cil, said she strongly supported forma- operators except for the Castaways and 
tion of the youth center. A motion was they all supported climination of the 
made and passed to let the youth center ordinance. Bed tex review committee 
use the building without encumbrances member Robert Warring suggested that 
and pay for water and sewer with an people and groups pay for their projects 
addition from Robert Warring that the themselves. It was pointed out that to 
other groups seeking use of the A-frame, abolish the ordinance the council would 
the Cub Scoutsand ArtsCouncil, alsoget | need to write an ordinance repealing the 
to use the building. Dotti Myers will ordinance. A motion was made to start 
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Just having it isn’t enough. 

You have to know how to save 
and invest it wisely. 

fo a That’s where we can Open 5:00am to 8:00pm be of help to you, 

Every Day 
Located across Hwy 101 fro 4000 Oregon, 332-5714 
The Downtown Fun Zone CFCU NCUA             in Port Orford Chetce Federal Credit Union ‘= 

nance. Itpassed 4-2 with George Kennedy 
and Martha Weaver-Britell casting the 
two dissenting votes. 

‘The council moved on todevelopment of 
policy and criteria for the city manager’s 
evaluation. A motion was made and 

passed to table this topic until the work- 
shop meeting on February 26. The coun- 

cil then tabled work on ameading three 
ordinances. 

‘The council discussed the watershed com- 
Mittee. The public leamed that water- 
shed committee member John Mayea 
had tumed in a letter of resignation. 

Mayea said in his letter that the state is 
not supporting the watershed projects. 
Ralph Donaldson said he wants the weir 
project which Mayea had been working 

‘on to be a success, Martha Weaver- 
Britell spoke about a letter written and 
addressed to Governor Kitzhaber urging 

Continued. . . 

   
         
   
   

Roaring Sea Arts 
STUDIO-GALLERV 

Visitora Welcome - Cali 332-4444 
DONNA ROGELIUS 

OPEN HOUSE LAST SUNDAY OF EACH MONTH 
2:00 TO 6:08 

41687 Highway 101 &., Port Orford 
   



  

          

  

  

Kathleen Bell L.T.C. COME ON DOWN TO THE 81G NEW VARIETY STORE 

Accounting and Payroll Services L & R Variety 
‘Tax Preparation and Planning The Working Person's Store 

Call to Inquire About Possible 1819 Oregon St., Port Orford * 332-3022 

Pick-up and Delivery OPEN: 9:00am-5:30Pm Monday-Saturday 
P.O. Box 464 150 Gauntlett 4 

ea Gn | | Chek hash Sme Cn Gs Dre al s, Spices ‘ools, Cleaning Supplies, Bea 
247-6808 247-5959(FAX) Fi dit P y t h to list (and lot: 8 mp t out!) 

1-800-410-6808 indings, and too much to list (and lots more to put out! 

Port Orford Tide Report Official Weather 
Courtesy of the Port Of Gold Beach Provided by the City of Port Orford 

Date High Low High Low Public Utilities Department 

Thu Feb15 = 7:47am 7.9 1:45am 2.9 94lpm 5.9 3:1ipm-0.6 Date High Low Rain 

Fri Feb16 = 8:49am 8.1 2:52am 2.7 10:27pm 64 402pm-0.9 Feb. 3 60 51 a 

Sat Feb17 9:44am 8.3 3:53am 2.30 11:09pm 6.8 4:48pm -1.1 Feb. 4 59 33 52 
Sun Feb18 10:40am 8.3 4:48am 1.8 11:5ipm 7.2 5:34pm-1.0 Feb. § 56 53 2 

Mon Feb19 11:32am 8.1 5:42am 1.4 NONE — 6:16pm -0.7 Feb.6 55 33 83 

Tue Feb20 12:30am 7.4 6:3tam 1.1 12:21pm 7.7 6:5Spm 0.3 Feb. 7 57 54 95 

Wed Feb 21 1:08am 7.6 72tem 0.9 1.10pm 7.2 7:36pm 0.3 Feb. 8 57 45 1.72 

Thu Feb22 = 1:47am 7.6 8:13am 0.9 2:02pm 6.6 8:15pm 0.9 Feb.9 58 44 wo 

Dennis Gehrke Resigns where they will finish at the Community Averages 57.4 50.4 16 
Part 3 of 3 Building. There will be a bike race for Total 5.35 

continuation of finding for watershed children that will take place entirely on <1 cach evening at 7pm. All proceeds 
councils, She made a motion for the Hensley Hill. Sixes Grange is co-spon- 5) goto the aking ofthe Documentary 
council to sign this letter and send it to 
the governor which passed. 

City Seeking Police Chief 

The council has drafted a job description 
for the new position of Port Orford Chief 

of Police as well as an advertisement for 
the job. The position will begin on April 
15, 1996. A motion was carried to accept 
the job description. 

Port Orford Mountain Bicycle Race 

A presentation was made by the Port 
Orford Jubilee Mountain Bicycle Race 
committee member Murleen O”Hearn. 

‘The races will be held on Saturday, July 
6, starting and noon. Racing will begin 
on Elk River Road, then proceed through 
the forests and hills above Elk River and 
down Hensley Hill and into Port Orford 

soring the event. The council passed a 
motion endorsing the bike races and dedi- 
cate a section of the city streets to the 
Tace. 

Pill conclude this council report by con- 
gratulating the people responsible for 
bringing bicycle racing to Port Orford. 

Also, good luck to Dennis Gehrke in your 
new job and thanks for the great job 

you’ ve done for this city and for always 
having an answer to my questions about 
city business. 

Gold Beach Rodeo/Film Fest 

GL Productions presents the First An- 
nual Gold Beach Rodeo and Film Festi- 

val including Bulls & Barrels! This event 
happens February 16 & 17 at the Curry 
County Fairgrounds. The big event will 

“Red Rock, Legend of Legends” and 
“Over the Rainbow” special needs riding, 

program. 
Red Rock was @ famous Rodeo Bull 
owned by John Growney of Growncy 

Brothers Rodeo Company, depicted in 
the movie “8 Seconds”. Rowdy Barry, 
Champion PRCA Bullfighter and movie 

stuntman will be on hand to fight Buddy 
Pinz’s Baddest Bulls. 

Events including Bull Riding, Barrel 
Racing and Mutton Bustin’. General 
Admission for the rodeo will be Adults 
$15, children 5 to 12 $5. On Friday 
evening Seniors will be admitted for $10. 

Allevents will be filmed, with highlights 
to be seen afterwards. Tickets are avail- 
able for pre-sale at the Gold BeachCham- 
ber or Howard’s Shell Station.



  

We have all your 

cleaning supplies at 

MeNair Hardware 

* Vacuum Cleaner 

* Mops 

¢ Brooms 

* Vacuum Bags & Belts 

* We have a good supply of 
cleaning products from 
Ammonia to X-14 

MeNair True Value Hardware 
Help is just around the corner 
1935 N, Oregon St., Port Orford 

332-3371 

Ghosts at Pacific HS! 

{Note: This is not an official report and 
does not necessarily reflect the opinions 
of the board, the district, or its employ- 

ees] 

The 2C] School Board held its regular 
monthly meeting Tuesday, Feb. 13. Sev- 
eral important topics were discussed. 

Jerry Cox spoke briefly about the stan- 
dardized tests taken by our district stu- 
dents. For the last ten years he has been 
responsible for the Statewide Assess- 
ment Tests and the CTBS tests. 

The Statewide Assessment Tests are de- 
signed by the state to have a 100% corre- 
lation with the material we are required 
toteach. Thus, they are an excellent way 
to compare schools within Oregon but 

cannot be used to compare Oregon schools 
with those from other states, The CTBS 
tests are given nationwide and have only 
a 16% correlation to the material being 
taught by our district. (This 16% is 
typical for any given district.) When asked 
how we compare, Jerry said we're a little 
worse than average in some areas and a 

lot better in others. From the various 
score sheets it looks like if the statewide 
average in 2 given subject is 233, our 
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¢ Any Size of Job @ 

Jack Pruitt * OR Lic. #50032 * 332-0332     

scores might be in about a 4-5 point plus- 

or-minus spread. In other words, we’re 
doing a pretty average job compared to 
other Oregon schools. I didn’t see any 
comparisons to national figures in the 
materials I looked at. 

Despite a lot of interest in student test 
scores a few months ago, there were few 
questions for Jerry from the board or the 
audience. 

The board voted to hire Bob Lemerande 
as Baseball Coach for this spring season. 

Rebecca Disbrow reported that the video 
Jab is working on a new tape to be shown 
at the upcoming Skills Day in Coos Bay. 
Last year PHS won the competition de- 
spite getting a late start, She apologized 
for being a bit hoarse but explained that 
in the film, she plays a cheerleader who. 
encounters a ghost and she’d worn her 

voice out screaming. I can’t wait to see 
itt 

Speaking of seeing it, Superintendent 
Dick Wold has advised me that the pre- 
viously made PHS tapes are being repro~ 
duced and should be available to the 

public soon. 

The March board meeting was 
back a week and will be held March 19 
instead of March 12 because Mr. Wold 

will be out of town on the 12%. 

A joint workshop mecting will be held 
between the 2CJ board and the City of 
Port Orford at City Hall on Monday, Feb. 

26. Mr. Dorsey has been asked to come 
to provide further information to all par- 
ties regarding the Oregon Public Meet- 
ings Law. 

February is “National Love of Reading” 
month. Don’t know about you but I’m 
holding up my end. Aside from my 
extensive business reading and reading 
computer screens full of Intemet info, 
[ve just finished “Time Patrol!” a sci-fi 
book partly authored by one of my favor- 
ite authors, Robert Asprin. I’m about 
two-thirds through “Fisherman’s Hope” 
the last volume in a four-volume sci-fi 

series by David Feintuch and I’ve started, 
“Don’t Worry, He Can’t Get Far On 
Foot” an autobiography byCallahan. Also 
in progress are, “Beware the Naked Man 

Who Offers You His Shirt” (business 
advice) and a book about compassion 

written by the Dali Lama (an excellent 
book!). Of course there’s also the 
Reader’s Digest which I devour each 
month. Do I love reading? You bet! 
  

Friday Night Jewish Services 

The South Coast Jewish Community will 
hold their next service February 16, at 

7:30pm. Rabbinical intem Ms. Jackie 
Brodsky will lead the service. Services 
will be held at the United Methodist 

Church, 2289 Meade Street, North Bend. 

For further information please call 396- 
2965, 347-9793 or 756-3781. The ad- 
dress is South Coast Jewish Community, 
PO Box 307, Coquille, OR 97423.



Letter To The Editor 

A couple of weeks ago you printed a 
letter from me conceming the Elk Fork 
and Boulder Krab timber sales being 

logged in the North Fork of Elk River 
under the so-called Salvage Rider. Jim 
Parsons responded to this Jetter with 
some erroneous information. I want you 
to be aware of the truth. 

Mr. Parsons stated that, “these sales 
were bid on in good faith by the mills, the 
sales were awarded and then rescinded.” 
The fact is, a lawsuit had been filed prior 

to the auction and the bidders were in- 
formed that the sales might not be 

awarded, pending the outcome of the 
suit. The sales were never awarded. The 
Forest Service withdrew them and Fed- 
eral Judge Owen Panner ordered that if 

they wanted to re-offer the sales, a new 
auction would have to be heid and the 
new sales would have to demonstrate 

that no harm would come to the fisheries, 
The sales were never re-offered. They 

were dead and forgotten. Six years later, 

the Saivage Rider ordered their release. 

‘Mr. Parsons stated that, “all of the area 
encompassed in these 2 sales is high 
ridgetop terrain withallt class4 streams.” 
While this is true of some of the units, 
approximately halfthe volume from these 

sales comes from steep mountainside 
units on class 2 or 3 streams that cascade 
down 90% slopes directly into the ex- 
tremely productive spawning beds of the 
North Fork. 

Mr. Parsons gloats that the “no appeals” 
portion of the rider was instituted be- 
cause the “preservationists” keep win- 
ning in court! That’s a fine way to keep 
the American citizens from winning in 
court - just take away their First Amend- 
ment right to “petition the Government 
for a redress of grievances.” It’s cer- 
tainly more effective than obeying the 
laws. 

Mr. Parsons responds to the contention 
that only 5% of the old-growth timber 

that was in westem Oregon remains, by 
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Real Estate 

Land & Lamb 
Langlois — 348-2500 

Farm Mart 
Fencing * Feed 

Culvert * Gates 
Anima! Husbandry Supplies 

Across from Ocean Spray 

347-4356     

Brian Danforth, D.D.S. 

Family Dentistry 

& 

Flexible Hours 

94283 Wedderburn Loop 

P.O. Box 246 
Wedderburn, OR 97491 

(503) 247-6443       

stating how much land is in wildemess, 
wild & scenic rivers, etc. The bulk of the 
old-growth that was here when the white 
settlers began arriving was destroyed in 

the forest fires of 1868, which were started 
by settlers bumning slash. Much of the 
remainder was logged in the 30°s, 40’s 
and 50°s. The big timber companies - 
Weyerhacuser, Georgia-Pacific, U.S. Ply- 

wood, etc. finished off most of the rest by 

1980, Logging on Forest Service and 
BLM land has concentrated almost ex- 
clusively on old-growth. I believe the 

figure of 5% remaining to be fairly accu- 

rate. 

Jim Rogers 

Letter to the Editor, 

Citizens of Port Orford, you missed the 
City Council meeting that could cost you 
$28,000 in additional taxes, if the city 

continues the services that it is now 
providing. Itis to your best interest that if 
you object to this increase in your taxes, 

contact the Mayor and the council per- 
sons and express your views, and attend. 
the council mectings when it comes up 
for a vote. 

‘The way the mayor is handling meetings, 
even if you have a copy of the agenda in 

your hand, unfess you know in advance 
how the council discussion will proceed. 
and speak at the Public input, which 
comes before anything is brought up, you 

can notintelligently comment on or ques- 

tion anything anyway, if you try the mayor 
will gavel you out of order, or ask you to 
be seated. 

It's coming to the point that we need 

people on the council that have the citi- 
zens of Port Orford in mind. One of the 
council persons stated he voted now to 

abolish the bed tax because if he had 
realized the Bed and Breakfasts, along 
with the Motel owners didn’t want the 

tax, he would not have voted for it in the 
first place. I am sure he is not thinking of 
the good that it has done and can do for 
the community. Maybe, if we the citi- 
zens, express our displeasure with prop- 

erty taxes, he would vote to abolish them 
also. 

Watt Kapian 

Letters To The Editor 

PLEASE keep your letters short and to 
the point! We have recently received 

many letters longer than our 250 word 
limit. All letters must be signed. Dead- 
line is 4:00pm Tuesdays.
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“Christophe” 

at Face Rock 
3225 Beach Loop Dr. 
Bandon, OR 97411 

503-347-3261 

7:30am-2pm Breakfast & Lunch 
Spm-9pm Dinner 

Closed Mondays & Tuesdays     
  

Hunter Creek Beach Hike 

Saturday, February 17, 1996 there will 
be a Hunter Creek Beach Hike with 
Dorthea Petersen. Meet Dorthea at the 
Gold Beach Ranger Station at 9am. The 

hike will begin at milepost 333 on High- 
way 101, but please call Dorthea the 

moming of the hike and let her know if 
you will be meeting the group at the site. 
This hike is 2-3 hours, a moderate climb 

for about % mile. Good for all ages. For 
further information call Dorthea Petersen 
at 247-7944, 

This hike is sponsored by the Kalmiopsis. 
Audubon Society. 

THE WOODEN NICKEL 
Handcrafted Myrtlewood 

Retait - Wholesale 
(503) 332-5201 

1205 Oregon St.     Port Orford, OR 97465 

Gold Beach Rodeo Film Fest 

GL Productions will be presenting the 
First annual Gold Beach Rodeo Film 
Fest on February 16 - 17, 1996 at the 
Curry County Fairgrounds. Major pro- 
ceeds go to the making of the Red Rock 
Documentary - “Legend of Legends”. 

There will be Senior Bull Riding, (Friday 
night only), Open Bull Riding, Ladies 
Barrel Race, Mutton Bustin, and Exhibi- 

tion CalfRiding. General Admission will 
be $15 Adults, $10 Seniors (Friday night 
only), and ages 5 - 12 $5. The Rodeo will 

begin each evening at 7pm for informa- 
tion call the Chamber office at 247-7526, 

NCCFC 

it's new and exciting from the North 
Curry Annex. We have recently added 

the Child Care Line. If you are interested 
in becoming a child care provider and 

would like to know how to register with 
the State give me a call. My name is 
Brenda Sims at 332-8044, With the ev- 
eryday need for quality child care in the 
Port Orford/Langlois Area, Iam search- 
ing for interested persons who would like 
to become a child care provider. I have 
parents and no one to refer them to. 

  

  

  

  

FIRST QUALITY SWEAT PANTS - $6.76/PAIR 
DOWN FILLED JACKETS REDUCED TO $29.95 

ALSO CHILDREN & WOMEN'S CLOTHING 

L & R Variety 
The Working Person's Store 

1819 Oregon St., Port Orford » 332-3022 

OPEN: 9:00am-5:30em Monday-Saturday   

Do Pelicans Fly South 
for the Winter? 

\ Pelican’s Pouch 
LA Doesn't 
   

We’re Your 

Year-Round Gift Store 

__ Best Selection 
of T-Shirts & Sweatshirts 
on Oregon’s South Coast 

705 S. Ellensburg, Gold Beach 
(503) 247-2311 

North Curry Support Group 

The North Curry County Breast Cancer 
Support Group will meet at the 

Rod’n’Reel restaurant on Thursday, Feb- 
Tuary 15, at noon. All women who have 
had, or currently have breast cancer are 
invited to attend. Studies show that 
people experience less pain, anxiety and 
depression related to their cancer if they 
receive emotional support during this 
difficult time. Please contact Kathy 
Comer at 1-800-445-8085 or 541-247- 
6621 if you have questions or would like 
additional information. 

sSwocc 

SWOCC will offer the classes listed be- 
low. Call the SWOCC Office in Curry 
County for more information. (541)469- 
5017 of (541) 247-2741 

Alcohol Server Training, Feb. 10 

South Coast Writers Conference, Feb. 17 

Child Development Class, Feb. 17 

HP Laserjet 5L-FS Printer 

$595 
The Downtown Fun Zone 

832 Hwy 101, Port Orford 
(541) 332-6565 

    
  

  

     



  

Melandax 
Jumlry & Gifts 
WATCH 
SALE 

Brand New Selection 

Speidel Watches 
$34.95 - $49.95 

Swiss Belair Watches 
50% Off 

Citizen - 15% Off 

Class Rings 
On Sale Now       

  

   
MC © VISA * Discover 

11th & Baltimore 
Next to Bandon Post Office 

347-3965 

We're Proud Parents 
    

  

Joel and Katie Hensley of Port Orford are 
pleased to announce the birth of their son 
Brandon Onis Hensley at 6:43am on Sat- 
urday, February 3, 1996. Brandon 
weighed in at 8 Ibs, 4 oz, and was mea- 
suredat21” long. Grandparentsare Bruce 
and BJ Hensley of Madera, CA, Onis and 
Mary Hathom of Port Orford, OR.and 
Ben and Stella Solorio of Fresno, CA. 

Seagull Tax Service 
Electronic Filing for 
Federal and Oregon 

Complete Tax 

Return From 

$35 
Rt. 1, Box 899, Bandon, OR 97411 

(541) 347-9041 
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Dine and enjoy   

Wheelhouse Restaurant 
Thg Home of Home Cooking Away From Home 

Breakfast Special 

| 3 Eggs, Scrambled with # 
Diced Ham, Hashbrowns {I 
& Toast 

   

     
    

  

   

Feb. 15 - Feb. 21      

  

    

    
  

" Hours: 
our ocean view at Mon.-Sat. 6:00am-8:00pm 
Battle Rock Park Sun. 7:00am-7:00pm 

Senior News Nearly skipped this, Saturday Gayle Lee 
By Mary Yoder was given the pin for Volunteer for the 

Those who worked on this Thursday for month of Fe . 
the luncheon were Jane Black, Betty 
Harper, Thelma Lagace and Norma Ellis. 
Some one did the dishes, but I can’t say 
who. 

Remember I told you there would be a 
Valentine luncheon on February 10? It 
was special. Nice decoration of hearts by 
the decorating committee and the Sea 
Breeze Florist sent a lovely arrangement 

of flowers with a heart. Thank you from 
all of us. The Sing A Longs sang love 
songs. They get better every time they 
entertain. Now here are the volunteers 
who made the lunch so special Norma 
Ellis, Lorraine Hass,.Gayle Lee, Buddy 
Lee and Greta Carver. 

Then on Sunday - breakfast time and 
rummage sale. Boy what a tum out. The 
last I looked, over one hundred. Pauline 
Lenox was taking the money and Greta 
Carson, Lee Hyle, June Dennison, Gayle 

Lee, Buddy Lee, Thelma Lagace, Betty 
Harper, Beth Newkirk, Glorene Godfrey, 
Bessie Laursen, Clare Stahl cooking and 

The volunteers down stairs at the Rum- 
mage Sale were Mildred Welch, Leo 
Welch, Bobbetta Kron, Henery Kron. 
Lots of goodies. I bought me a new -noI 
mean used blouse. 

Tuesday and Thursday nights are for 
pool, games and cards, Pinochle at 7pm 
on February 19. Blood pressure from 
9:30 to 12:30 also hearing aids, And if 
you play bridge the Bridge Club would 
like some subs, and possible full time 
players. This is on Tuesday each week at 
12:30pm. One more thing - we have a 
new entertainment chairman - Thelma 
Lagace - she also heads the decorating 
committee. If you have any ideas on 

either one of these - be sure and talk to 
her, 

Youknow love pickles and asking about 
the ones at the luncheon. I found out Beth 
Newkirk pickles them. I asked her - she 
made twelve gallons. Mr. Newkirk grows 
them in his garden. Gee I'm glad they are 
members of our center. 

See you at the center.



  

February 20 

5:30-7:30pm 

  

Pancake Supper 

Shrove Tuesday 

St. Christopher’s Episcopal Church 
9th Street, Port Orford 

Adults $4.00 « Kids $2.50 » Families $10.00 

   

    

Letter to the Editor, 

There is great interest in Port Orford 
again having its very own police depart- 

. ment. There even is going to be a new 
judge in town. 

But before we start spending the thou- 
sands and thousands of dollars the new 
police officer and new judge are pre- 

dicted to collect from speeders, I suggest 
@ pragmatic look at what probably will 
actually happen. 

The ONE police officer the city plans to 
hire will work a forty hour week less 
holidays, vacations, sick leave and train- 

ing days. Lieutenant Mike Andall of Curry 
County Sheriff's department wasreported 
in the Curry Coastal Pilot on January 10, 
1996 as saying “We'll (the sheriff's de- 
partment) still offer some assistance, but 
90 percent of the law enforcement will be 
handied by the Port Orford officer.” What 
is this work load? 

It includes infrequent traffic patrols ex- 
cept for DUI enforcement and includes 
‘most criminal investigations from mur- 
der and burglaries to spousal abuse com- 
plaints and barking dogs. What does this 

mean for our city? For example, if the 
officer is called to investigate a spousal 

abuse complaint, it could entail at least 
a day of the officer’s time if there is an 
arrest. The officer will spend consider- 
able time investigating the complaint 

and making the arrest, transporting and 
booking the defendant into the Curry 

County jail and preparing the paper work 
and reports that will be required. If the 

matter goes to trial, there will be addi- 
tional time spent by the officer assisting 
the District Attorney and testifying at the 

trial. Even if there are no other criminal 
matters to deal with, there will be little 

time for traffic law enforcement. Speak- 
ing as the retired judge of you old justice 
court, when officers do not cite traffic 
cases into a traffic court, no money is 

collected to pay for the officer and court. 

We need more police presence in Port 
Orford but it would appear that those 

making the decisions on this matter may 
not have sufficient facts to guide them in 
making the most cost effective decision. 

I suggest they look coldly, objectively 
and skeptically at the doltar figures pre- 
sented to them and not become swept up 
at the prospect and glamour ofhaving our 
own city police officer operating our city 
police car on our own city streets. Even. 
though these are federal tax dollars, they 
are still our tax dollars, 

Just remember, there is no such thing as 
a free luoch. 

‘Thank you for considering my thoughts. 

Richard E. AuFranc 

  

Home Health and Hospice 

Curry County Home Health and Hospice 
is pleased to announce we are beginning 
‘the annual Hospice Volunteer Training 
Program. Volunteers continue to be 
needed to perform a variety of functions: 
Tespite transportation, office/telephone 
work, fundraising, Anyone interested in 
expanding their knowledge in the areas 
of understanding the dynamics of death 
and dying, grieving, and improving com- 
munication skillsto individuals and fami- 
lies facing life-threatening illnesses or 
Joss is welcome, 

The training will run for 8 weeks. It will 
be offered in Port Orford on consecutive 
Thursdays from March 7 through April 

25 from 2:30 to Spm. It will be offered in 
Brookings on consecutive Wednesdays 

from March 6 through April 24 from 5:30 
to 8pm. 

Training will be provided by Home 
Health/Hospice Staff and speakers from. 
the community including an attorney, 
nurses, counselors, ministers, funeral 
directors and caregivers. Training topics 
include: What is a Hospice Program? 

Death and Dying, Legal Issues, Needs of 
the Patient and Family, and how the 
Volunteer is part of the Care Team. 

Pre-registration is required. There will 
be a $15 materials fee. The deadline is 
February 28. Volunteer training to work 
for the Hospice Program is mandatory. 
‘However, all volunteers must bescreened. 
and placement decisions made with the 
Volunteer Coordinator on an individual 
basis. Please call Curry County Home 
Health/Hospice at 332-0273, 247-7084, 
469-0405 or 1-800-535-9472 for a regis- 
tration form.



    
  

   

We accept 
Oregon Health Plan 

and 
All Insurances 

Call ahead for appointment     

\ Dr. Tom Pitchford 
is proud to announce 

his new office in Port Orford 

Come by and sign a release to obtain your 
medical records from the old clinic 

Office Hours: 

Mon, Wed, Thu, Fri 

9:00am - 

Dr. McMakin, Chiropractor, here on Tuesdays 

535A 12% St. Port Orford 
(in back of the Chevron station) q 

(541) 332-6005 

a
 

5:00pm 

      i — 

Letter to the Editor 

I recently read a long, well reported, 
article on Rwanda, in the 12-23-95 issue 
of The New Yorker magazine. It was the 
first issue of my new subscription. After 

finishing it, it occurred to me that of the 
four magazines I subscribe to, I was 
motivated to subscribe to three of them: 
Scientific American, Sunset, and now 
the New Yorker, through periodically 
picking up copies to take home from the 
Port Orford Libraries “Magazine Dump 
Box”. This is located in the hallway 
opposite the library entrance. Iam almost 

sure that this box has a more dignified 
name, but the informality of the “Dump 

Box” helps get across two importantideas. 
The first being, you don’t chock these 
cout, you just help yourself. And second, 

this is a good place to drop off magazines 

that you no longer want. 

Please dispose of, elsewhere, any maga- 
zines you have cut cartoons or recipes out 

of. [ was unable to finish an 

anthropologist’s account of her summers 
stay among Albanian Gypsies, because 

the previous owner had cut out a large 
cartoon?) from the other side of the page 
that held the end of the article. Ouch! 

Look for this community resource when 
you visit the library and periodically smile 
warmly at Bonnie Wagner, our librarian. 
This is one of her community outreach 
programs. Thanks Bonnie! 

Robert Warring 
  

Skywatcher’s Diary 

Courtesy of Abrams Planetarium, De- 
partment of Physics and Astronomy at 
Michigan State University. Get the full 
text on the Internet at: http:// 
www. pa.msu.edu/abrams/diary.btm) 

Thursday, February 15: On Friday 
about 3/4 hour before sunrise, look for a 

slender crescent Moon low in ESE to SE 
with two planets nearby: Bright Jupiter, 
and fainter Mercury. 

Saturday, February 17: This weekend, 

Earth passes nearly between Regulus 
and the Sun, and that star, marking Leo’s 
heart, is visible afl night. As you face 

Regulus at this time of year, you are 
looking out of our solar system, directly 
away from the Sun. Look for Regulus low 

in E at nightfall, high in S in middle of 
night, and low in W at dawn’s first light. 
Sunday, February 18: The Moon is 
New today and can’t be seen tonight. 

Monday, February 19: As the sky dark- 
ens and the Moon sinks toward the hori- 
zon, look for Saturn 11° to Moon’s upper 
left and 19° below Venus. 

Tuesday, February 20: Tonight bril- 
liant Venus is well up on WSW with the 
crescent Moon about 16° to its lower 
right. (Look again on Wednesday!) Note 
earthshine on the Moon’s dark side, and 
Saturn 5° to Moon’s lower left. Tonight 
‘Saturn’s rings are tipped % degree from 
edgewise, but the planet’s low altitude at 
dusk may make observation difficult.



  

REAL ESTATE & RENTALS 
  

FOR RENT: American Legion Hall. 
For information call 332-8445 or 332- 
7730. 

FULLY FURNISHED cfiiciency apart- 
ments - ocean view - q-sized bed, full 
bath. Day, week or month. Call(503)332- 
6610, aboveGrantland Mayfield Gallery. 

EVERGREEN RV PARK, quiet com- 
fortable, cable TV, walk to beach, harbor, 
shops and restaurants. Outside storage 
available. Two blocks west on 9h off 
101. 332-5942. 
  

SERVICES 
  

BANKRUPTCY, DIVORCE, Wills, 
Trusts, Deeds, - Join our list of satisfied 
customers, For a low cost, sensible non- 
lawyer alternative, call Summer Rain 
Services, 347-9196. 

WILL SPEND QUALITY, education- 
focused time with your child. $5/hour 
Sarah Withers. 332-0331. 

DRY CLEANING: Free pickup & de- 
livery from & to Lila’s Dry Cleaners in 
Bandon available at the Downtown Fun 
Zone. 332-6565. 

RISING SUN closed Feb. 12" to March 
6". For product cali Kelli Basey 332- 
0175 

DID YOU KNOW Gold Beach has a 
denturist? Replacement Dentures $345 
each, relines $95, tecth replaced. Re- 
pairs while you wait. We accept Oregon 
Health Plan. Phone 247-5107. 

DED YOU SEE the sunlight beaming 
through your spotted windows last week? 
Are the cobwebs dancing in the comers? 
Perhaps the closets, cupboards or the 
garage are ready to explode and need 
reorganizing. Need Help!!!{ Call 332- 
2335 for expert housecleaning service. 

Thorough, efficient and reasonable rates, 
local references. 

CHIROPRACTOR BEN MCMAKIN 
seeing patients Tuesdays at 535 - 12th St, 
(behind Chevron). Tuesdays call 332- 
5205 any other time call Gold Beach at 
(503)247-0503 to schedule an appoint- 
ment. 

CARPETS DIRTY? Need Janitorial 
Services? Call Sunrise Carpet Cleaning! 
Residential and commercial, licensed and 
insured. Free estimates. Calt Cliff at 
347-3164, 

  

GARAGE SALES 
  

PORT ORFORD Community 
Children’s Center will be having a rum- 
mage sale on Saturday March 2 from 
10am to 3pm at the Children’s Center. If 

you have anything you wish to donate 
please contact Janna Fraser at 332-0608 
(W) or 332-9820 (H). 

  

DANNY’S LAUNDROMAT open (7) 
days a week. You wash or we wash. 

Attendant on duty, Located between 10" 
& 11" St. in Bandon. 

TREES, TREES, TREES: Tree falling, 
trimming, limbing, or topping, clean-up 
of storm damage or deadfall. Or, tum 

your woods into a park-like, usable set- 
ting. 18 years experience. Local 
references. Call for a free estimate. 347- 
2817. 

FLEA MARKET Friday-Saturday 10-5. 
Books, collectibles, glassware, lots of 

misc, New items weekly. 6 miles south of 
Bandon. Space available. Call 347-5018 
evenings. 

JUST ABOUT 2 WEEKS away, it’s 
time to plan that day. Mark March 2 as 
the one, to buy and have some fun. AtSt. 

Johns Specialty Sale Hwy 101 Port 
‘Orford. 

  

HELP WANTED 
  

PORT ORFORD - CHIEF of Police. 
Population 1135, Salary $22,000 plus 
benefit package. Small coastal town lo- 
cated 25 miles south of Bandon or 25 
miles north of Gold Beach. Indepen- 
dently administers all police activities. 
Reports directly to City Manager. Mini- 
mum qualifications include at least two 

years education in lawenforcement, pub- 
lic administration or similar discipline, 

or beabletoobtain, within six(6) months 
of employment a BPST certificate. Posi- 
tion to begin April 15, 1996. Send cover 
letter and current resume to : DL Myers, 
City Manager, PO Box 310, Port Orford, 
OR 97465. For a complete job descrip- 
tion, call (541) 332-3681. Closing date 
February 29, 1996, 5:00 pm. 
  

MISCELLANEOUS 
  

PTL DENTURES $345 EACH. Re- 
lines $95 each, repairs while you wait, 

teeth replaced. We accept Oregon Health 
Plan. Weekends and evenings by ap- 
ointment, Ask for Kibby at 247-5107, 

START LENT RIGHT! Shrove Tues- 
day Pancake Supper. St. Christophers’ 
Episcopal Church, 9* and Washington. 
Ham & eggs, pancakes: adults $3.50, 
Children $2.50, Family $10. 5:30 to 7:30 
PM, February 20, 1996. 

FOR SALE KENMORE washer/dryer 
set, gold in color. Good working condi- 
tion $200 332-8135. 
  

FOR SALE: '94 GEO METRO - 4 
door hatch, low mileage, air, auto trans., 
tach Super Economy. Below book 332- 
0233 

Classified Ads 
Continue in this issue



Qyasetarioe 
AUTO * HOMEOWNERS 
* SR22 FILING 

Specializing in: LIFE & HEALTH 
RESTAURANT « NURSERIES 
FLORISTS ¢ DAIRIES 

Package Discounts © Budget Payments 

532 W 10th, Port Orford 

Classified Ads - Continued 

FOR SALE LITTLE TYKES play- 
house $35. Little Tykes coupe car & gas 
pump both for $20. Women’s size med. 
‘wet suit with hood, fins, mask and snor- 
kel $75 call 332-2335. 

    
PORT ORFORD TAXI seeking re- 
sponsible party to immediately assume 

this established business at minimal cost 
to you. 332-8004. 
  

1988 FORD TEMPO, 4 door, 5 speed. 
Execellant condition a steel at $3250. 
332-1301. 
  

MINISTORAGE/U-HAUL. 200+ stor- 
age units, 150+ climate controlled. 
Airport-U-Stor, across from Ocean Spray 

347-4356, 

BANKRUPTCY 
An honest solution when illness or 

layoffs keep you from paying. 

Chapter 13; Pay dills, pastdue taxes 
& house payments, fully or in part, 
in 3-5 years, in one monthly pay- 
ment, free from creditor pressure. 

Chapter 7: Stop bilis & creditors, 
keep your car and home. 

HOWARD S. LICHTIG 
Attorney Licensed OR & CA 

Injury, Criminal, General 

1-800-969-4909   

CALL TOLL FRE 
1-800-773-9928 
BSB EE 

Syataeiy 

1978 CHEVY LUV PU. Runs fine. 
Plenty ofrust. Mech good $800 OBO call 
332-3655. 

ENJOY VIRTUALLY unlimited long 
distance calling and make money at the 
same time with collectible prepaid long 
distance phone cards. Call to find out 
about this once-in-a-lifetime business 
opportunity. Call 347-9669. 

BODY BY JAKE exercise machine. 
332-1692 evenings. 

Immunizations 

If your child’s records indicate he/she is 
not-up-to-date on immunizations, you will 

have received an exclusion order from 
the Curry County Health Department. 
Please take a fewminutes and check your 

child’s immunization record and confirm 
that your child has had the appropriate 
immunizations. If you have questions or 
concems call your local Health Depart- 

ment for assistance. In Gold Beach call 
247-7011 ext. 265, Brookings 469-3836, 
and Port Orford 332-4041. 

Age HepB DTP Hib OPV MMR 

Birth x 
2mos xX X X X 
4100s x xX X 

6mos xX xX X X 
12-t5mos XX x 

4-6yrs x x x 
VheL2yrs x 

RICHARD AuFRANG 
LAWYER 

ALSO: CPA wactne 

COMMON SENSE 

LEGAL ADVICE 

BUSINESS - FINANCIAL 
WILLS - PROBATES 

TRUSTS - REAL ESTATE 
Hwy 101 at 9th St. 
332-2102 

  

Writer's Conference 

“Romancing the Gold Coast”, an all-day 
writer’s conference will be held at the 
Gold Beach High Schoo! on Sat., Feb. 17. 

Registration begins at 8am with coffee 
and muffins, Walt Schroeder will follow 
at 9am with a slide show and lecture in 
Gold Coast history and beauty. The con- 
ference will include presentations on 

various aspects of publishing and writing 
by published writers including authors, 
poets, and journalists, Topics include 
self publishing, poetry, emotion, and 
screen writing. A round table discussion 
will also be held each hour. 

Registration is $20 per person. Partici- 
pants choose which workshops or discus- 
sions to attend when registering. Phone 
the college offices at (541) 469-5017 or 
(S41) 247-2741 for more information. 
The conference is co-sponsored by 
SWOCC and the Gold Beach Chamber of 
Commerce. 

MARY 0. LOAN 
Bookkeeping and Tax Service 
Payroll - Escrow Collections 

Complete Services for 
Business & Personal 

526 W. 8th 
Port Orford, OR 97465 

Pu. (641) 332-5085 
Fax (541) 332-3028 

  

     



Love of Reading Get-together 

Despite unfriendly weather, some 35 
families participated in the first of two 
literacy get-togethers on Wednesday 
evening at Pacific High. Sponsored by 
the Driftwood Boosters and CHOICES 
Enrichment Center, an Oregon Reading 
Association grant allow each family to 
receive free children's books. 

MearaF lemming, Melissa Odson, Kelsey 
Anderson, Autumn Anderson, Trisha 

Bazor and Kristy Chapelle demonstrated 
the art of Reader’s Theatre. The two 
stories they presented were “The Little 
Red Hen” and “The Boy Who Cried 
Wolf”. 

Tobe Porter, Langlois Public Library, 
showed families how to select and use 
books appropriate for their child’s age 
and interest. Stephanie Stevens, Read- 
ing Specialist and Teacher at Driftwood, 
provided hints on helping children read 
aloud. 

Door prizes were donated by Winter River 
Books, WALMART, Fred Meyers, 
Peitro’s Pizza, Figaro’s Pizza, Harvest 
Bookstore, Egyptian Theatre/Pony Vil- 

lage Theaters, focal artist Katherine Rice, 
and Books By the Bay. Mildred Weich, 
Peigy Staht, Lorene Godfrey, Kay Neal 
contributed homemade cookies for the 
gathering. 4H Club members under the 
supervision of Laurie Foster baby-sat 
young childrea. 

The next get-together will be held at 
Driftwood Elementary where we'll have 
more foom. The date is Saturday, March 

2, from 10 tonoon. There'll be a “Buy 1, 

get 1! Free” book fair, used book ex- 
change, story writing workshop, adult 
storytelling and reading, making photo 
bookmarks, and more door prizes. 

If you would like to help, (read to chil- 
dren, bake cookies, etc.), call Kathleen 
Hunter at 332-0200. 

Your Smug is Our Orly Bu 

P-T-L Denture Service 
eM is eOlaN ese eae ety 

  

Replacement Dentures $345 ea 

Teta 8) 

Repairs while you w 
Insurance & OHP gladly ai 

24 hour answering service 

M-W 9-5 * Thu. 9-12 

(503) 247-5107 
115. 4th St.. Goid Beach 

   

“Those who don’t read good books have 
no advantage over those who can’t read. 
them.” 

Author unknown, 

  

Exerythiug for the Buttder! 

Western Builders Supply, Inc. 
Ready Mix Concrete » Lumber + Plywood « Paint 
Builder's Hardware » Concrete Products * Gravel 

Doors « Windows « Plumbing * Electrical 
Insulation * Paneling * Sheet Rock 

92778 Knapp Road, Port Orford, Oregon 
332-4161 Sales * 332-4803 Concrete * 332-4902 FAX 

Insulate Industries, The Leader POURS a Pury antes) To 

In Vinyt Window Technology. 

STA-TRU® DOORS insulated steel 

fe 
+ insufate [ff Industries 

Ready Mix Concrete 
Serving Southwestern Oregon 

Since 1940    
  

      

PRODIGY™ DOORS insulated, Fiberglass 

Sere TS 

helps you do things right! 

  
     


